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On May 9, prior to the All-Ukrainian 
Members Meeting, Rev. Jin Pal Chung, 
the leader of FFWPU in Ukraine, met 
with headquarters leaders and 
Ukrainian city leaders.   

At this meeting we analyzed the first 
quarter of the seventh year of Cheon Il 
Guk. We evaluated witnessing activities, 
discussed the main challenges, and 
clarified our plans for the future.  

From May 10 to 12, brothers and sisters from seven cities of Ukraine gathered at the 
Yellow Castle in Kiev for a members meeting. 

In addition to guidance from Rev. Jin 
Pal Chung, the leader of FFWPU in 
Ukraine, the meeting featured 
testimonies from those who have 
broken through in their activities. 

As one of the main topics was about 
true patriotism to the Heavenly 
Motherland, Cheon Il Guk, we 
discussed our responsibility to fulfill 
Vision 2020 on the personal, family 
and national levels. 


